
T H A N K  Y O U
F O R  G I V I N G !

Hello from Malawi, Africa!
 
We are finally settling into life in Malawi. God is faithful! 
We have been speaking at a different village church every
Sunday, and the altars are always full of hungry people. One
of our favorite parts of service is seeing the children seeking
God at the altar! We've also been visiting pastors’ homes and
churches during the week, meeting their children, and praying
with them. During one of our visits, we prayed for one of the
pastor's children. The child’s foot was swollen and infected.
The doctor gave him medicine, but it wasn’t getting better,
and he was having trouble even walking. A few days later, we
received a text a saying that his foot was healed!
 
All the glory to Jesus! He is a healer!
 
For Easter weekend, we traveled to Lilongwe, which is a five-
hour drive from where we are living in Blantyre. While there,
we had the pleasure to visit the National Superintendent and
his family and see their church building. We also spoke at a
ladies' conference for pastor's wives, and on Resurrection
Sunday, we ministered at a remote village were several
churches all came to together. We had the service outside,
and it was a beautiful day! A church group from Mozambique
walked over 14 hours the day before to be at service. 
It was so humbling! We will always remember this amazing
Easter Service!
 
The wonderful children continue to melt our hearts! We love
seeing all those smiles and they really like to have their
picture taken, as you can see.
 
We are very blessed! We appreciate your continued prayers!
 
-Brother and Sister Betterley,
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God Bless!


